Christmas, 2001

Dear Friends and Relatives,

2001 has been very eventful for our country and for us as individuals, to say the least! Hope all of you have had a satisfactory year in spite of all the turbulent events.

The Craigs (Marybeth and Kevin) and Slays (Amy and Chuck) have been going through many changes -- all for the good, we are sure.

Thanks for all your questions and good wishes for my health. My back is fine! The surgeries eliminated the pinched nerve in my legs completely. My back never did hurt and the abdominal surgery seems to have healed up fine.

In October Kevin and I spent a week with all the family in Branson area. The highlight was an afternoon and evening at brother John and Velma’s home in Forsyth with cousins Cleo and Betty Lou from Chilicothe. Tom and Diana and seven children came down from St. Louis area in addition to all the local Reas.

Now it looks like the Craigs will be back in Missouri again for Christmas and Chuck and Amy will be there also. Hope the weather isn’t awful like last Christmas, tho we had a good time anyway.

I’ve been doing the usual busy work: church, some school, Republican Women, Mission Lakes Club events, and other activities such as helping Kevin on certain projects. Also I’ve been helping a friend who has health problems. I take her lots of places she needs to go which are many, so I keep busy. I try to get her out of her apartment since she can’t drive anymore. Fortunately she is pleasant to be with. We eat out a lot!

Kevin has become interested in the Libertarian Party, though he isn’t a political animal at all. He has found many good aspects in this Party – and some disadvantages, of course. Many of the Coachella Valley group have encouraged him to run for Congress (not that he expects to win by any means!). But he is looking forward to opportunities to speak on radio and before many civic organizations who will invite to speak as a candidate. He will be able to express ideas of his own such as less government, separation of school and state, and personal responsibility

It has been fun getting him on the ballot in portions of Riverside and San Bernardino Counties. He paid no filing fees at all – he had more than enough signatures for petitions.

Kevin has also been active in the California Desert Chorale, a group of 40 or so who sing for many events here in the Valley. He really enjoys it. He has used his computer skills in getting their program ready to print. They do 4 or 5 performances a week this month.

He uses his law expertise to help some groups and individuals on their various projects, including a few briefs for the U.S. Supreme Court, and he’s at his computer as much as possible answering e-mail that comes in from his website.

Kevin and I try to walk 2 miles each day (mostly) around the club. He still has his [image: image1.png]


 books at our other house, but has set up his “office” in my living room. He’s a great [image: image2.png]


  help around the place, and we are company for each other.
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Chuck’s company, Avo Media in Scottsdale, went out of business – as so [image: image4.png]


many others have done. It was such a good company, but the economy hurt them [image: image5.png]


 and after 9-11 most of the employment opportunities everywhere just disap-  [image: image6.png]


 peared, even for top executives. This is the second company that had such bad [image: image7.png]


   luck for him. So Amy and Chuck decided to “downsize” and go back to the [image: image8.png]


       Midwest and “semi-retire.” They have some good ideas for things to occupy [image: image9.png]
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     their time – and  are looking forward to it. They are tired of the beige 

desert and want some “green” around. They had a lovely place in Scottsdale. They will be in our Ranch House in Missouri while they look for the best place to live. 

Kevin and I are still settled in Desert Hot Springs – I suppose everyone will speculate about what we will do eventually, but no plans for a change yet. We do hope to sell the “book house” and get something smaller. 

I’m really looking forward to hearing from all of you.

As I always say, and firmly believe, the Lord is Sovereign and knows what is best for all of us, and has plans for all of us, and knows the outcome.

Hope 2002 will be wonderful for all of you.

Love to all,

